THE SCHOOL BOARD OF ST. LUCIE COUNTY

Emergency Meeting – October 3, 2008
MINUTES
The School Board of St. Lucie County held an emergency meeting in the ESE Conference Room #1-157 at Samuel S. Gaines Academy located at 2250 S Jenkins Road, Fort Pierce, Florida, on October 3, 2008 at approximately 8:00 a.m.


PRESENT:
MS.  CAROL A. HILSON, Chairman





Member Residing in District No. 2




DR.  JUDI MILLER, Vice Chairman





Member Residing in District No. 1



MR.  TROY INGERSOLL





Member Residing in District No. 5


ABSENT:
DR.  JOHN CARVELLI





Member Residing in District No. 3




MRS. KATHRYN HENSLEY





Member Residing in District No. 4

ALSO PRESENT:
MR.  MICHAEL J. LANNON, Superintendent




MR.  DANIEL B. HARRELL, Attorney

SCHOOL BOARD APPOINTMENT OF CITIZEN MEMBER TO THE ST. LUCIE COUNTY VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD (“VAB”)

Chairman Hilson called the meeting to order.  Superintendent Michael Lannon stated the sole purpose of convening the meeting was to adopt the resolution designating the School Board’s appropriate members to the St. Lucie County Value Adjustment Board.  Mr. Lannon proceeded to read the resolution provided by Attorney Dan Harrell.

Action:
The superintendent recommended the Board approve the


resolution appointing Mr. Troy Ingersoll as School Board





representative on the St. Lucie VAB for fiscal year 2008-09,
Dr. Judi Miller as School Board alternate representative on

the St. Lucie VAB for fiscal year 2008-09, and Mr. Rolf Jensen
as the School Board’s representative citizen member on the
St. Lucie VAB for fiscal year 2008-09 as discussed (Miller/
Ingersoll/Carried 3-0).

There was no further discussion.  Chairman Hilson adjourned the October 3, 2008 emergency meeting at approximately 8:12 a.m.
